
 

  

 
Rick Jesse 

 CBRE 

National Director of Engineering 

Stephens Media Group 
rick.jesse@smgnational.com 

2448 E 81st Street, Suite 5700 

Tulsa OK  74136 
918-492-2660 ext 245 

Tulsa - Ardmore - Monroe - Alexandria - Watertown - Massena - Rochester - Ogdensburg - Yakima - Tri-Cities - Spokane - Medford - Redding - Merced - 

Monterey 

 
 

Audio Division 

Media Bureau 

Federal Communications Commission 

45 L Street NE 

Washington, DC 20554 

Via: audiofilings@fcc.gov 

 

RE:  Engineering STA Request for KABX-FM, Merced, CA, Facility ID 41173 

 

March 8, 2022 

 

To whom it may concern: 

 

SMG-Merced, LLC, licensee of KABX, Merced CA, facility 41173, requests Special Temporary Authorization 

to operate at a reduced power of 5.8 KW ERP. 

 

Two power modules in the aging Armstrong transmitter are not capable of making the full 8.8 KW ERP.  These 

modules are no longer supported by Armstrong, neither by parts or service.  SMG-Merced LLC is exploring 

replacing the transmitter with a new model. 

 

Should you require further information, please contact me via any method below. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Rick Jesse 

National Director of Engineering 
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